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ENGLISH BUSINESS CORRESPONDENCE 

AIM
An introduction to modern English business letters, this course provides a 
basic understanding of business transactions and the special terminology used 
therein, as well as writing practice. 

METHOD
Textbook: Gartside, Leonard. Model business letters; current (5th) edition; 
(edited by Shirley Taylor. Curr. publishers are) London: Pitman, 1999. Weak 
points of the textbook and additional information are covered by handouts. 

The course takes account of both the local situation by emphasis on foreign 
trade, and of the practical needs of daily secretarial work by treating some 
chapters, like home banking, only orally. 

Special emphasis is also placed on the correspondence needed for obtaining 
and changing employment, and on its offshoot, the application for a place in 
a university. 

Since most students have never learned to write a letter in English, a 
private letter starts the course, being used to show the principles of the 
outward form. Confronting it with a business letter makes the extension of 
these same principles evident. The first 
Half-term emphasizes form, based on the experience that if he form of a 
business letter is correct, the contents will be communicated successfully 
regardless of the writer’s level of proficiency in the language. A set of 
letters covering a simple transaction gives an overview showing the extent to 
which business letters are stylistic variations upon a theme. 

Because of the often overlapping and confusing numbers of sample texts and of 
their perfected language, students do not prepare their lessons ahead. The 
teaching principle is to explain first the basics of both transaction and 
letter to ensure clear understanding of their nature. Then the suitable 
examples are pointed out, and illustrative letters generated n the 
blackboard. Now the student studies at home, usually including written 
homework, for oral review at the next lesson. For both homework and 
examinations, the student is encouraged to write in his own English and to 
develop his personal style while orienting himself at the examples in his 
textbook.—Oral and written quiz at first midterm, thereafter written 
examinations. 


